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Becket Family of Servnces

CONNECTICUT RIVER ACADEMY

PO Box 635
551 Route 5
Bradford, VT 05033
802-222-32212
Fax: 802-222-6328

March 29, 2019

Dear Pat Pallas Gray,

I am writing to notify you that Connecticut River Academy will be closing on April 26, 2019. On
April 29, 2019 students and faculty will transition to Mount Prospect Academy classrooms in
Pike, NH and the VACN Tutorial program. As we previously discussed this transition has been
prompted to improve the academic physical plant and reduce transportation time for our students
by providing their academic program within the same campus where their dorms are located.

We are excited about the opportunities that our new campus will provide our students and the
instructional programming that we can make available to them at this new location. In short, the
resources and physical plant in Pike and Newbury VT will allow us to better serve our students
and provide a richer experiential educational program. The MPA-Pike classrooms and faculty
have been approved by the NH Department of Education where we will continue to provide
education to our residential and local VT and NH Day students.

All educational records will be transferred from Connecticut River Academy to Mount Prospect
Academy and the VACN Tutorial Program. Student’s Individual Education Plan (IEP) teams
will be meeting to discuss this transition and amend the student’s IEP to reflect the change in the
academic placement from Connecticut River Academy to Mount Prospect Academy. Karen
Langley, the Director of Academics, and Carl Chambers, Principal, will be supporting this
transition.

I would like to thank you for your support over the years and during this transition process.
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Jay Marshall
Head of Schools



